
 

 

 

 

 

 

10 January 2024 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Recently I contacted all parents to inform you of guidance related to the awarding of attendance codes for 
students who arrive late to school.  Any student who currently arrives late to school after 9.30am receives a 
U code on the register which equates to a session (half a day) of school absence, unless there are genuine 
reasons for lateness and evidence is provided.  In the letter I explained that we are operating a graduated 
approach and that we will ultimately aim to reduce the time from which this mark will be issued to students 
who are late to school. 
 
As I have already said, attendance to school for some students is below where it should be and far too many 
students arrive to school after 8.20am, missing vital learning and preparation time and missing the 
opportunity to embed good habits essential for life in work.  While we have seen a reduction in the numbers 
of students who arrive after 9.30am, unfortunately, still far too many students arrive late to school. 
 
All students who attend Alsop High School have an attendance target of 97% and any level of attendance 
below this is not an acceptable level of attendance. Where attendance reaches 95%, this means that 
almost two whole weeks of important learning has been missed over the academic year. Where 
attendance reaches 90%, students achieve, on average, 1 full GCSE grade below their expected grade, and 
when attendance reaches 85% it increases to 2 full GCSE grades, and so on.  It goes without saying that 
low attendance leads to a reduced likelihood of students gaining the GCSEs that they deserve. 
 
From Monday 15th January, the time from which a U code will be issued will be reduced to 9.00am in line 
with guidance issued by the Department for Education. 
 
Where students arrive in school after 9.00am they will be classed as absent from school in the morning, and 
it will be classed as an unauthorised absence. Furthermore, any family where their child is late for 10 days, 
and receives a U mark on the register, is at risk of receiving a Fixed Penalty Notice. Any genuine reasons for 
lateness will require medical evidence, etc for the absence to be authorised. You can address this, however, 
by ensuring your child arrives promptly to school for 8.20am and I would like to thank you in advance for 
your support in this matter.  The NHS, together with the Department for Education, have provided guidance 
for parents on school absence which is available on the link www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-
school/ 
 
I would like to make it clear that 9.00am is not the target start time to school. Students are expected to be 
on site by 8.20am, and these new arrangements will be rigorously enforced to ensure they are consistently 
applied. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Mr J Thompson 
Assistant Headteacher 
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